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Some matters have been taken out of agenda order but were typed up in agenda order for ease of locating information when necessary.
1.   Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance:

Chairman Jason Johnson and Chairman Michael Mayotte of the FAA opened the meeting at 6:40pm. In attendance were members of the Board of Selectmen John Marsi, Kerry Cyganiewicz and Mark Landry.  Steven Sullivan was absent.  For the FAA Jon Currey, Joan Gardecki, Ann Gaudreau and Kelly Laskowski.   Also present were Jonathan Ruda, Town Administrator, Jeff Blake, Town Counsel and Michelle Jervis, Administrative Secretary. 
Nichols College – Darrien Waugh of Nichols College came before the Board to inform them of an event taking place on 10/23.  They are planning on having an identity march celebrating all the identities on campus such as LGBTQA+.  They are working with the Police Chief and he has helped coordinate a safe route to take for the march.  The Board thanked them for the information. 

2.  Resignation-  Theodore J. Baron, Sr. – After many years Mr. Baron informed the board he is resigning as the Cable Access Coordinator.  John Marsi motioned with regret to accept the resignation of long time Cable Access Coordinator Theodore J. Baron Sr. as the Cable Access Coordinator for the Town of Dudley effective October 28, 2022.  Kerry Cyganiewicz seconded.  Unanimous 4-0
3.  Appointments:  Amanda Gage – Cable Access Coordinator – Term to expire June 30, 2023 – Kerry Cyganiewicz motioned to appoint Amanda Gage as the new Cable Access Coordinator with a term to expire June 30, 2023.  Mark Landry seconded.  Unanimous 4-0.
Isabella Johnson – Cable Access Camera Operator – Kerry Cyganiewicz motioned to appoint Isabella Johnson as a Cable Access Camera Operator with a term to expire June 30, 2023.  John Marsi seconded.  Vote 3-0-1 with Jason Johnson recusing himself. 
4. Public Hearing: - No. 25595258 – National Grid and Verizon New England, Inc – Oxford Ave. – National Grid to install 1 JO Pole and remove 1 JO pole on Oxford Ave.  Remove Pole #89 and install bigger pole 25’ north of its current location.  The closest address is 197 Oxford Ave. – The Public Hearing opened at 6:47pm.  A designer from National Grid came before the Board.  He stated that the current pole needs to be moved to support a solar generation site.  No abutters were in attendance.  The Public Hearing closed at 6:49PM.  John Marsi motioned to approve National Grid’s request to install 1 JO Pole and remove 1 JO pole on Oxford Ave.  Kerry Cyganiewicz seconded.  Unanimous 4-0.
5.  New Business:
Trick or Treat – Chief Wojnar requested the event take place on October 31, 2022 similar to Webster.  Kerry Cyganiewicz motioned to hold Trick or Treat on Monday, October 31, 2022 from 5:00pm to 7:00pm.  John Marsi seconded.  Unanimous 4-0.

Tighe & Bond – Lead Service Line Inventory and Replace Plan – George Patrinos, Water/Sewer Superintendent stated that MassDEP is requesting the Town to do a Lead Service Line Inventory Replacement Plan.  The town needs to comply, and the cost is $200,000 paid through a SRF loan with 100% forgiveness.  Tighe & Bond, engineers for the project, would like the Board to authorize Jonathan Ruda to file applications and execute agreements.  He would like to get this completed as soon as possible; with urgency similar to the PFAS issue.  John Marsi motioned to authorize Jonathan Ruda on behalf of the Applicant to file applications and execute agreements for grants and/or loan assistance as well as furnishing such information, data and documents pertaining to the applicant for a grant(s) and/or loans(s) as may be required; and otherwise to act as the authorized representative of the applicant in connection with this application, (2) what the purpose of said loan(s) is awarded, shall be to planning activities, (3) that if said award is made the Applicant agrees to pay those costs which constitutes the required Applicant’s share of the project cost. Mark Landry seconded.  Unanimous 4-0.
Finance, Appropriation and Advisory Committee joined the Selectmen at 6:53pm.  

a.  Fire Department Emergency Repairs – Chief Kochanowski stated that there have been unusual and unforeseen repairs to Engine 3.  In the last four months he has spent $19.362.31 on repairs and is requesting the FAA to transfer from their reserve funds $20,000 to replenish his account.  This has never happened in the last 12 years of his employment.  Michael Mayotte motioned to approve $20,000 from FAA Reserve Fund as specified.  Joan Gardecki seconded.  Unanimous Vote. 

Public Hearing for October 24, 2022 Special Town Meeting Warrant – The Public Hearing opened at 7:00pm.  Mr. Ruda stated that the Planning Board will be reviewing and voting on the zoning articles on 10/12/22 and are not attending this meeting.  Regarding financial articles Article 4 is verbiage to ratify action taken in May.  Locke and Lord came up with the verbiage.  

Article 5 – Board of Assessors – Cyclical Inspections – Attorney Blake stated that this is not an unusual request.  It is a thorough assessment of the properties in town where the properties are inspected inside the home.  It is not a five year revaluation.  

Article 6 – Recreation Committee – Fun Zone Renovation – Mr. Carmignani stated that we could borrow the $380,000 for 15 years.  Start the project and have it go out for bid.  Mr. Ruda stated there would be an ongoing fundraising project to pay off the note.  Mark Landry stated the Rec. Committee approves this article.  Ann Gaudreau thought it would be good to split the amount.  It’s a lot of money but all agreed to put it on the warrant for the voters to decide. 

Article 7 – Pearle L. Crawford Memorial Library – New carpeting for $90,000.  All agreed to pass over this article.  There is an absence of another funding source.

Article 8 – Salary increases for both elected positions; Town Clerk in the amount of $2,844.61 and Treasurer/Collector in the amount of $2,665.53 which comes out to 2.5% increase for T/Collector and 4% for Town Clerk. 

Article 9 – Stabilization Account – Transfer from Free Cash$491,556.69 into the Stabilization Account and $23,326.10 into the Capital Improvement Stabilization Account for a total of $514,882.79.
Article 10 - Betterment for Tobin Farms Estate Subdivision and Article 11 – Betterment for Misty Meadows – The source of funding for both articles is the actual assessment for residents on their real estate bills spread out for twenty (20) years.  This betterment parallels a sewer betterment plan.  

Article 23 - The water/sewer department has requested the CIP to move the purchase of a new dump truck in the amount of $250,000 to this fiscal year, replacing a 2003 dump truck.  The funding source is retained earnings. 
Article 22 – Lead Service Line Inventory and Replacement Plan – Jeff Faulkner, engineer from Tighe & Bond, participated remotely at 7:58pm.  Scott Zajkowski stated that this Plan comes out of the problems they have had in Flint, MI with their water supply.  All municipalities will have to have the plan in place by October 2024 by surveying their system and determine if they have lead in their water.  This would be from pump station to faucet.  Tighe and Bond proposed to us to do the survey for a cost of $200,000.  Mass Clean Water Trust, which we have received favorable loans through them, would give us 100% forgiveness.  The money would come out of retained earnings, get the loan and do the survey and then get reimbursed 100%. Mr. Faulkner stated that he has been working with Dudley for 5-6 years and in 1991 the EPA came up with the Lead and Copper Rule.  In 2021 they replaced the law with additional requirements.  Attorney Blake stated that he will review the warrant to check language edits.  All thanked Mr. Faulkner for calling in.  
Mr. Ruda reviewed the non-financial and non-zoning articles were reviewed.  Regarding Article 18 it will be removed until the spring.  Article 19 is a scrivener’s article on a warrant article in 2020 and we have not heard from the AG’s office at this time.  
The Public Hearing closed at 8:42pm.  

The FAA reviewed the financial warrant articles and put a hold on Article 7 and Article 22 for discussion.  
Jon Currey motioned to approve Articles 1-6, Articles 8-11, and Article 23 as written.  Kelly Laskowski seconded.  Unanimous 5-0. 

Kelly Laskowski motioned to pass over Article 7.  Jon Currey seconded.  Unanimous 5-0.
Kelly Laskowski motioned to recommend Article 22 with the contingency upon that the town qualifies for a loan forgiveness program.  Jon Currey seconded.  Unanimous 5-0. 

John Marsi motioned to approve the Town Meeting Warrant as written and recommended by the FAA with the usual conditions and subsequent changes.  Kerry Cyganiewicz seconded.  Unanimous 4-0. 
Kerry Cyganiewicz motioned to adjourn at 8:57pm.  John Marsi seconded.  Unanimous 4-0.

      Kelly Laskowski motioned to adjourn at 8:57 pm.  Jon Currey seconded.  Unanimous   Vote. 

                    Respectfully submitted

                   Michelle Jervis, Administrative Secretary                      

